
San Angelo Football Officials’ Association 
Monday, August 18, 2008 

Board Meeting Minutes – Approved 8/25/2008 
 

 
Board Members Present:  Eddie Long, Oscar Martinez, Bradley Petty, Michael Purcell, Dan 
Robertson, Miller Walker, and Scott Westmoreland 
 
Board Members Absent:  Toot Tomerlin 
 
Guests Present:  Coy Gober, Richard Mayer, Jim Monroe, and Steve Wilson 
 
Mr. Walker called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m. at the ASU Center for Human Performance 
Conference Room.   
  
The agenda was distributed and reviewed. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and approved as written. 
 
Standing Committee Reports – NA 
 
New Business: 
 
Standing Committees  

• Hospitality Committee – NA 
 
Financial Report 

• Mr. Robertson indicated that he will collect the names of the individuals who drove to 
the scrimmages, the length of the scrimmage, and the number of sites for each 
scrimmage.  He will invoice each school for the scrimmages.  Mr. Robertson indicated 
that some schools might be willing to pay mileage for the officials to the scrimmages.  
Mr. Petty stated that we could ask the schools this in the future.  Mr. Robertson stated 
that this option might be able to reduce or eliminate the scrimmage riders fee we 
collected from our members in the future.   
 

Game Assignments 
A. Foul Reports – NA 
B. Incident Reports – NA 
C. Scratches – NA 
D. Coaches Evaluations from UIL – NA 
E. Scrimmage Schedule 
F. Week 0 Review 
G. Week 1 Preview 

 
Member Update 

• NA 
 
Doug McCutchen (SAISD Athletic Director) 



• Mr. McCutchen attended the Board Meeting and reviewed the vision of SAISD.  Mr. 
Walker indicated that we have had situations in the past were no game administrator 
introduced himself to the officials during Central game.  Mr. McCutchen stated that he 
would serve as game administrator for all future home games.  Mr. Mayer stated that he 
had a concern with the chain crews during subvarsity games.  Mr. McCutchen stated 
that he would bring this concern to the coaches.  He would suggest to the coaches to 
use upper classmen to run the chains.  Mr. Gober asked about the continuity of teaching 
football to lower level students.  Mr. McCutchen stated that he is requiring a high school 
coach to come to lower level practices at least once per week to assist with continuity of 
teaching.   
 
 

Membership Agenda 
• Welcome and Announcements (MW) 
• Doug McCutchen (MW) 
• Training (TD) 
• Membership Card (BP) 
• Scrimmage Schedule (BP) 
• Week 0 Schedule (BP) 

 
Additional Comments 

 Mr. Purcell stated that August 18 will be his last day to serve as a Board Member.  He 
will need to resign due to academic classes.  Mr. Walker appointed Mr. Steve Wilson to 
serve the reminder of Mr. Purcell’s term.  The Board approved.  Mr. Wilson’s term begins 
on August 25.  (CLOSED) 

 Mr. Petty stated that he would distribute the membership cards tonight.  Officials should 
take the cards with them to the game site.  Some administrators requested that officials 
have IDs to assist with security.  These cards will not give free admission to any game.   

 Mr. Petty stated that Highland and Miles had to cancel all JV games due to lack of 
numbers.  (CLOSED) 

 Mr. Wilson stated that Menard ISD indicated that all officials will have to have a criminal 
background check before officiating.  Mr. Walker stated that the UIL clarified this issued 
stating that officials are not required to undergo criminal background checks because we 
have no unsupervised contact with players.  (CLOSED) 

 
 
Mr. Purcell moved to adjourn.  Mr. Long seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously.      
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:31 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Bradley Petty 
SAFOA Secretary 


